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Dear Supporting Friends: 
 
Our architectural plans for our new campus were submitted and approved by the city!  This is a 
big answer to prayer.  Our project manager told us that plans are rarely accepted without 
changes.  His words were, “That’s amazing…it really is.”  We know that God has done it!  We 
praise the Lord for this and are grateful that the work to be done is now out to bid.  The bidding 
process ends on July 8.  Please pray that everything will be completed by early this fall. 
 

Recently, I visited an animal shelter to pick up a cage to capture a feral cat that was living under 
one of our buildings.  I must say that their new facility is quite nice; as a matter of fact, it is much 
nicer than most shelters for people that I have seen.  It is our prayer that our “new” facility will 
also be an attractive, comfortable place for our guests.  If you would like to play a part in 
beautifying our new campus, please let us know.     
     
In June we filled 1,614 beds and served 2,782 meals.  Again, thank you for your faithful support 
over this last month; without you we could not do it.  
 

We thank the Lord for bringing us several new people to our men’s and women’s Christian Life 
Program within the last couple days.  It has been so exciting to see our people learning and 
growing in Christ.  Please pray for continued victory in the lives of our men and women. 
 
It would be our privilege to show you around our facilities and allow you to see first hand what 
God is doing here.  And we would love for you to see how your prayers are being answered 
through the changed lives of our people and how your financial support is being used.  If you 
want to schedule a tour or have any questions, please feel free to give us a call.   
   
 

In His Service, 
 
 
Donald E. Baer II 
Director of Administration 
  


